Minnesota Supreme Court

Legal Services Planning Committee

January 5, 2010

2:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Minnesota Judicial Center

Room 220

MINUTES

Attendance: Peter Knapp, Hon. Paul Nelson, Jerry Lane, Renee Tomatz, Beverly Jones Heydinger, Sally Scoggins, Hon. Natalie Hudson,  Gary Hird, Steve Hirsh, Tom Mielenhausen, Sam Hanson, Karen Canon, Bridget Gernander (staff), Steve Marchese (observer)
I.  Funding Committee Consolidation – Subcommittee met twice and drafted three different scenarios for discussion.  Membership issue was discussed at length and with the Coalition willing to waive their statutory nominations and promise that appointment process would be transparent, the subcommittee came to a consensus in favor of consolidation.  Consistent with the recommendations of LSAC and LTAB, Planning Committee recommends the consolidation of LSAC and LTAB along the lines of the description in Plan A in the meeting materials.  Motion seconded.  Vote unanimous with Beverly abstaining.

II. Data Subcommittee Report – Review of the 2008 maps.  Important to note when comparing the last set of maps that the total number of cases went down from 2007 to 2008.  Question about Coalition boundary lines and how they were created.  Jerry described the process in creating the boundaries with federal government deciding that there should be programs with centers in St. Paul, Minneapolis, Duluth (existing programs) and Moorhead being created.  Benefit of having the metro centers able to provide resources to rural areas.  Committee decision to post 2008 maps with the underlying data.
III. Emerging Leaders Subcommittee Report – At the last committee meeting, committee approved the idea of having a network of new leaders.  Subcommittee met to discuss the goals of the group.  Goals would be to build relationships and knowledge about legal services delivery, as well as leadership skills.  Members could also assist with site visits.  Plan right now would be to meet quarterly.  Bridget will send out a nomination form.  
IV.  Public Awareness Subcommittee Report – Discussed the possibility of trying to find a volunteer PR firm to assist with the efforts.  Change of focus from general public awareness to creating a campaign geared toward private funders in an attempt to “grow the pie”.  Washington State has had great success with their fundraising efforts and Jim Bamberger has offered to host a Minnesota delegation in Washington to learn more about what they have done.  Idea of getting communications grad student volunteer as well.  Know that a campaign is very expensive and the resources are shrinking.  Foundations may like to fund capacity building (Blandin Foundation as one example).  Subcommittee will continue on the funding focus.
V. LSAC Request for Planning Assistance – LSAC has requested that the Planning Committee provide assistance to the funding committees by helping to establish priorities for what direction the system should be going for the next difficult funding cycle.  Data Subcommittee changed to Planning Subcommittee.  Concern about timeline and possibility of range of issues.  Subcommittee meeting to identify questions for full committee meeting.  Add Jerry and Gary to subcommittee.
VI. Send out email for 2010 meetings and subcommittee meetings.

